
The LaMancha volunteer event is THIS SATURDAY (October 6th) from 1:00-3:30PM. Please take time to 
read the information below with your parents/guardians. If you have any questions, please ask!  The 
following is from an E-mail I received directly from the coordinator of group outings at LaMancha. Please 
read it CAREFULLY. I highly recommend carpooling with friends if possible.  

The address for the rescue is 855 Doe Run Road, Coatesville PA 19320.  It’s on the 

Unionville/Coatesville line.   Please go down the drive and park in the lot.  (Carpooling is 

encouraged.) If you have several cars, you can park on the grass on the left side of the driveway 

down above the house.  

*Please do not knock on the door of the house, it is a private residence.  Please also DO NOT 

touch or pick up any puppies you may see in pens near the parking lot, there are very strict 

hygiene procedures that must be followed. 

*Please note that the speed limit on the grounds is 5 MPH.  Due to resident animals in the 

parking lot and generally loose, it is critical that the speed limit be honored.  [and the 

speed bumps are rough.] 

*All volunteering activities are outside so take that into consideration when choosing your 

clothes and footwear.  Appropriate footwear would be closed-toe shoes with good soles, such 

as sneakers or hiking boots.  For your safety, flipflops are not permitted – not even for 

“tours.”  Some tasks are best accomplished with work gloves, so you may want to bring those 

also. 
 
Thank you for volunteering your time to this worthwhile event! You will either be in “Group 1” or “Group 
2.” Your group assignment is below. There will only be 12 students per group with at least two adult 
chaperones. If you cannot make it, please let me know as soon as possible so I do not look for you on 
Saturday.  If your parent/guardian expressed interest in chaperoning the event and did NOT receive a 
letter from me on Monday, that means he/she was not picked this time. I want to thank them for offering 
to give up their Saturday afternoon. LaMancha mentioned that if the weather is rainy, they may cancel 
this event. A lot of the things we will do will be outside. If it is cancelled, I will call one of the numbers at 
the bottom of the permission slip you turned in last week. Keep those phones on! If you do not hear from 
me, that means the event is still on and I will see you on Saturday! DO NOT WEAR YOUR SAFETY BELT! 
You MUST have transportation. Drop off is 1:00 sharp. Please don’t be late. Pick-up will be at 3:30 PM. 

Again, please ask the person picking you up to be on time. 😊 This is going to be a great event! 
 
Your Safety Advisor,  
Miss Mathisen 
mathisend@casdschools.org 
(610) 383-3780 ext. 26103 
www.casdschools.org/RB.Mathisen 
 

 

La Mancha Volunteer 

You are in 
Group # 1 
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